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January 27, 2021 
 
Christopher Bramwell 
North Fork Cottages Water company, Inc, 
32 E 460 N 
Vineyard UT 84059 
christopherbramwell@gmail.com 
 
RE: Utah County Business License Requirements and Exemptions 
 
Dear Mr. Bramwell; 
 
Thank you for inquiring about the regulations regarding a business license for North Fork 
Cottages Water Company, Inc.  In your request you stated that the company is a mutual benefit 
nonprofit water company and that the location is “where the water works exists.”  
 
The issuance of a business license is regulated by Utah County Code, Chapter 11, Licenses and 
Business Regulations.  Section 11-1-3 exempts nonprofit (charitable) organizations and public 
utilities from the requirements for and the receiving of a business license.  All other applicable 
requirements of the Utah County Land Use Ordinance, Utah County Code, and Utah Code must 
be met. 

 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at peggyk@utahcounty.gov or 801-851-
8353. 
 
Regards, 

 

 

 

Peggy Kelsey 

Planner 

Utah County Community Development 

Peggy Kelsey 
Planner 
peggyk@utahcounty.gov 
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